
News from the NW Synod 3rd May 2017 

 

Please remember to book your tickets 
for the North Western/Mersey Synod 

Big Day Out £10 an adult 
ticket…children go free! 

 
 
 
 

 
1: Moderators Snapshot 
2: Patricroft URC 
3: Global Partnership with Taiwan 
4: Safeguarding Adviser United Reformed Church Mersey   and 

North Western Synods Salary: £34,025 - £39,813 (pro rata) 
5: With rising tensions in Korea our General Secretary has written 

to our Partner Churches in South Korea 

6: how can the church respond to those with memory loss in your 

Community?  

7: Media City UK Café Church  

8: Healing Ministry 

9: Opening of the Memory Café at Sale URC  

10: News from Hatherlow URC Romiley 

 

1: Moderators Snapshot Sorry there will be no Moderator’s snapshot this week. 
 
 

2: Patricroft URC have a large number of long wooden trestle tables (mixed condition) 

available free of charge (must collect).  Please contact Garry Jones on 0161 748 1185 if you are 

interested. 

 

3: Global Partnership with Taiwan If you would like to hear more about then 

NW Synod's link with Taiwan and the Youth Exchange please contact Barbara and Addie 

Redmond at addiebarbara@redmonds.me.uk.  Previously they have given talks including a craft 

activity for Sale URC and Central Area.   

mailto:addiebarbara@redmonds.me.uk


4: Safeguarding Adviser United Reformed Church Mersey 

and North Western Synods Salary: £34,025 - £39,813 

(pro rata) 
 

Actual salary £17,012 – 19,906. Starting point 

dependent on experience. Hours of work:                        

2.5 days per week (18.5hrs) 

 

The United Reformed Church in Mersey and North Western Synods 

are seeking to appoint an experienced Safeguarding Adviser. The post is a newly created post 

covering the North West to provide advice to the 218 Churches, the councils within the 

structures of the Synods and the Moderators. 

 
The post holder will be the main point of contact for the churches to advise them on a day to day 

basis, as well as providing training as necessary. They will have excellent communication skills, 

broad experience of networking across organisations, experience of delivering training to a wide 

range of people, expert knowledge of current statutory safeguarding legislation and the ability to 

work and travel independently. The Synod office for Mersey is in Wavertree, Liverpool, close to 

the end of the M62 and the North Western Synod office is in Eccles, Manchester, close to the 

M60. 

 
The post holder will be expected to be sympathetic to the values and ethos of the United 

Reformed Church. 

 
Keeping up to date with appropriate professional registration (where relevant) and continuous 

professional development will be a requirement of the post. 

Closing date for applications is noon on 19th May. Interviews will be held on 6th June. 

 

Informal enquires can be made to Leo Roberts on cydo@nwsynod.org.uk or 07812 339 550. 

For an application pack please see www.urcmerseysynod.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:cydo@nwsynod.org.uk
http://www.urcmerseysynod.org.uk/




6: how can the church respond to those with memory loss in your 
Community?  

There are many answers as to how the church can make a response, but 

one way is to set up a Memory Café. This is exactly what we have done at 

Revidge Fold United Reformed Church (URC) in Blackburn. “The Open 

Door Memory Café” was established in response to the needs of those living 

with memory loss in the community and the church. It is an ecumenical 

project, offering an informal, friendly and welcoming space where people 

with various forms of memory loss or dementia can come together for a cup 

of tea, chat and optional activities and homemade- cakes in proper China 

cups. Activities include; Speakers, Art and Craft, Quizzes, Games, Themed activities e.g Saints 

days and Easter etc, sharing memory activities and Sing-a-longs. 

The Café was launched in June 2016 and officially opened by the Mayor and Mayoress of 
Blackburn with Darwen Council who unveiled a plaque and assisted in burying a time capsule of 
memories from all those who attended including various agencies. However, the seeds were 
sown long before this when members of the church identified there was a need either from 
personal experience of a family member with memory loss or knowledge of someone in the 
congregation or congregation. 

It was very clear from the beginning that one church could not respond alone and that it had to 
be ecumenical if it was going to succeed and so there are four denominations involved, the 
Methodist Church, Anglican Church, Baptist Church and the URC. The café runs once a 
fortnight and there is a core group of around 25 volunteers who help out on a rota basis. Each 
volunteer brings a different skill to the table, which complement each other, and makes for good 
teamwork. Some folk can't get help out at the sessions but make cakes for us also on a rota, 
which is a very important contribution. 

In preparation the majority of the volunteers attended a Dementia Friends Training Course and 
met with representatives from a variety of agencies who provide us with support as appropriate. 
The café has gone from strength to strength and is becoming well known across Blackburn and 
further afield. 

So what do those involved think of it? 

We find the memory cafe at Revidge Fold URC (Four Lanes Ends) very valuable. It 
provides a social connection for my father and additionally a stimulating opportunity for 
him to continue performing music. The team at the cafe are caring and well organised 
and finally last but not least the cakes are delicious!! 

Eric Howarth – Guests father 
 

'The memory cafe is good. We are all getting to know each other and we really enjoy the 
activities. The volunteers are all friendly and caring'. I can't think of anything else to say 
except it's great! 

Maureen Shaw – Guests wife 
 
It is a real privilege to be involved with the Open Door Memory Café!  I love welcoming 
our guests and in particular to see how their relationships with each other, and with us, 



are developing.  We are learning such a lot as a team of volunteers as we spend time 
with our guests, sharing activities with them and hearing their stories.  

Elizabeth Bradley – Coordinator. 
 
We enjoy the Friendship and chatting, The Variety of activities, singing, companionship, 
tea and cakes, having fun and meeting new people.  

General feedback. 
 

Dementia and Alzheimer’s are a pressing issue not only for society but also for the church. Its 
so easy for us to jump to conclusions and forget that there are many reasons for ‘Memory Loss’ 
and that's why we decided to call it a ‘Memory Café and not a Dementia Café.  
 
We need to acknowledge that memory loss affects us all at some stage whether it's forgetting 
where we've left our keys, what we went into the shop for or the name of someone we've known 
for years. It's important to remember that it isn't always a sign that people have Dementia or 
Alzheimer’s. 
 
The reason our Memory Café is so successful is because it’s contextual, meeting a local need, 
its ecumenical, it's none threatening, not ‘Church’ and we have a great team of enthusiastic and 
committed group of volunteers with a common interest, singing from the same hymn sheet, 
Amen to that. 
 

 

7: Media City UK Café Church On the afternoon of Good Friday, about 70 people 

from different parts of the community came to experience our Family Fun day. It included free 

food, parachute games, face painting and an Easter Story based egg hunt. The Bishop of 

Manchester paid us a visit and closed the day with a blessing. Many of the people who attended 

had been to our other activities, so things are slowly joining up! 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 







9: Opening of the Memory Café at Sale URC This week saw the opening of 

“Dorothy’s” our memory cafe for people living with dementia and their carers.  The cafe is 

named to honour the memory of Dorothy Bennett whose life (and death from vascular dementia) 

inspired our church members to create the cafe. 

Seventy people attended the opening including the Mayor of Trafford Councillor Judith Lloyd 

and the councillors from Priory Ward, Rev David Fraser, representatives from Alzheimer's 

Society, Trafford Carers Support and Age UK.   Several well-wishers from other churches also 

attended.  We were surprised to see that many people living with dementia had already heard 

the news that we were opening today.  We realise from their comments how much a place like 

ours is needed. We have a team of volunteers from the church as well as three students from 

Sale Grammar School.  We are opening every Tuesday from 1.00pm until 3.00pm in the church 

lounge. 

 

 

 

Photos are Peter Bennett and the Mayor 

cutting the cake, Rev Brian Acty introducing 

The Mayor and the three sixth form 

students talking to the Mayor. 

 

 

 



10: News from Hatherlow URC Romiley Hatherlow is celebrating the 200th 

Anniversary of the Sunday School with a special service on Sunday 14th May 2017 at 10.30am 

with an Exhibition of memorabilia dating back to 1817 from 12 noon to 3pm and on Wednesday 

17th May from 10am to 12 noon. Everyone welcome Hatherlow URC Otterspool Road Romiley 

Stockport SK6 3DR.  


